
 

 

LICENSING COMMITTEE 
 

Meeting held in the Committee Room, Council Offices, Urban Road, Kirkby-in-Ashfield, 
 

on Thursday, 15th June, 2023 at 10.00 am 
 
 

Present:  
 

Councillor Warren Nuttall in the Chair; 

 Councillors Ian Briggs, Jodine Cronshaw, 
Julie Gregory and Dawn Justice. 
 

Apologies for Absence: Councillors Jamie Bell, Dale Grounds and 
Sarah Madigan. 
 

Officers Present: Julian Alison, Lynn Cain and Hannah Cash. 
 
 
  

L.1 Declarations of Disclosable Pecuniary or Personal Interest 
 and/or Non-Registrable Interests 
 

 No declarations of interest were made. 
 
  

L.2 Minutes 
 

 RESOLVED 
that the minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 27 July 2022, 
be received and approved as a correct record. 
 
  

L.3 Amendment to the Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Policy 
 

 Committee Members were requested to note the current capacity issues at the 
Depot in relation to Taxi Compliance Tests.  Approval was also sought for an 
amendment to the current Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Licensing 
Policy to replace the 6 monthly Compliance Test requirement with a yearly 
Compliance Test followed by an MOT at a 6 month interval.  
  
RESOLVED that 
a)    approval be given to an amendment to 6.9 of the Hackney Carriage and 

Private Hire Licensing Policy to change the examination and testing 
requirements for Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Vehicles from a bi-
annual Compliance Test to a yearly Compliance Test followed by an MOT 
after 6 months; 

  
b)    delegated authority be granted to the Chief Executive Officer and Executive 

Director - Place to approve the necessary amendments to the Policy. 
  

 
 
 



 

 

 
The meeting closed at 10.24 am  
 

 
 
Chairman. 

 
 


